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UK government policy has been to exhort local authorities to expand and develop the role of e-government in their provision of services.  One mechanism by which this is achieved is through the development of Implementing Electronic Government (IEG2) statements annually to DETR detailing past progress and future plans.  Whilst much has been achieved in terms of infrastructure, this paper examines some IEG2 statements in one of the counties of the UK (Hampshire) to examine the progress made to date.  Whilst the provision of information online (via websites) and forms on line has been relatively straightforward, the move towards transactions on line has proved to be much more problematic. The relationship between electronic modes of access, quality of service provided and perceptions of quality will be addressed. The paradox of quality of service improvement without a commensurate increase in  perceptions of quality will be addressed, including the possibility that increasing facility of access may create unrealistic expectations that are hard to meet. Some of the difficulties in achieving joined up government are discussed, particularly in areas of local government with long traditions of departmentalism. The paper concludes with an examination of the ways in which target-driven and check-list driven modes of monitoring performance and quality is a central feature of contemporary public administration and points to some of the dangers inherent in such an approach.
